TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Budget Unit	Page
Assessor		D-3
Board of Supervisors	4010000 .	D-6
Correctional Health Services	7410000	D-11
District Attorney		D-14
Emergency Operations	7090000	D-28
Sheriff	7400000	D-31

Budget Unit: 3610000		Assessor	
	,		
Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2005-06	Recommended Final Budget 2005-06	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2005-06
Salaries/Benefits Services & Supplies Other Charges	14,122,449 3,732,544 160,957	14,179,840 3,732,544 160,957	57,39 (
Equipment Intrafund Charges	25,000 284,944	25,000 288,084	3,140
SUBTOTAL	18,325,894	18,386,425	60,531
Intrafund Reimb	-2,100,382	-2,100,382	C
NET TOTAL	16,225,512	16,286,043	60,53
Prior Yr Carryover Revenues	2,154,399 9,445,305	2,477,925 7,924,467	323,526 -1,520,838
NET COST	4,625,808	5,883,651	1,257,843
Positions	179.5	179.5	0.0

- The allocation has changed by \$1,257,843:
 - ▶ Expenditures have increased by \$60,531.
 - \blacktriangleright Revenues have decreased by \$1,520,838.
 - ➤ Carryover has increased by \$323,526.

Description of Significant Changes

- An expenditure increase of \$57,391 reflects cost-of-living adjustment, partially offset by a revenue increase of \$33,407.
- An expenditure increase of \$3,140 reflects the revised distribution of County Executive's Office (CEO) Cabinet expenses.

- A revenue decrease of \$1,554,245 reflects the categorical reduction in state funding for the property tax administration program grant.
- Carryover has increased \$323,526 due to an increase in revenue from Assessment Fees.

3

2005-06 PROGRAM INFORMATION **Budget Unit:** 3610000 Assessor Agency: Elected Officials Net Inter/Intrafund Appropriations Revenues Carryover Position Vehicles Program Number and Title Allocation Reimbursements FUNDED Program Type: MANDATED 001-A 14,709,141 1,680,306 7,556,244 1,982,340 3,490,251 145.5 2 **Real Property Program Description:** Appraisal of Real Property **Countywide Priority:** 0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations **Anticipated Results:** Provide revenue for the County of Sacramento and local government. Complete 78% of valid appraisal transactions by the June 20 statutory deadline. 001-B 3,677,284 420,076 1,889,061 495,585 872,562 34.0 1 **Personal Property Program Description:** Appraisal of Personal Property 0 **Countywide Priority:** Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations **Anticipated Results:** Provide revenue for the County of Sacramento and local government. Complete 96% of valid appraisal transactions by the June 30 statutory deadline. 0 0 -1,520,838 0 1,520,838 0.0 0 001-C AB 589 Funding **Program Description:** Appraisal of Personal Property **Countywide Priority:** 0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations **Anticipated Results:** Revenue Reduction resulting from categorical cut in State funding for Property Tax Administration Grant Program

TOTAL: 18,386,425 2,100,382 7,924,467 2,477,925 5,883,651 179.5

STATE OF CALIFORNIA County Budget Act (1985)		DEFARIMENTIN	EAD: KENNETH STIE CLASSIFICATION FUNCTION: GENER		
SCHEDULE 9 BUDGET UNIT FINANCING FISCAL YEAR: 2005-06	USES DETAIL		ACTIVITY: Finance FUND: GENERAL	(AL	
Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2003-04	Actual 2004-05	Adopted 2004-05	Requested 2005-06	Recommended 2005-06
Salaries/Benefits	11,931,727	11,986,441	12,711,788	14,179,840	14,179,840
Services & Supplies	2,592,971	2,645,266	3,253,801	3,732,544	3,732,544
Other Charges	160,957	160,957	160,957	160,957	160,957
Equipment	21,221	58,437	25,000	25,000	25,000
Intrafund Charges	166,068	244,153	255,598	288,084	288,084
SUBTOTAL	14,872,944	15,095,254	16,407,144	18,386,425	18,386,425
Intrafund Reimb	-2,098,449	-1,861,845	-2,129,579	-2,100,382	-2,100,382
NET TOTAL	12,774,495	13,233,409	14,277,565	16,286,043	16,286,043
Prior Yr Carryover	1,852,730	1,547,305	1,547,305	2,477,925	2,477,925
Revenues	8,754,470	10,177,594	8,763,134	7,924,467	7,924,467
NET COST	2,167,295	1,508,510	3,967,126	5,883,651	5,883,651
Positions	171.5	179.5	170.5	179.5	179.5

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Budget Unit: 4010000	I	Board Of Supervisors	
Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2005-06	Recommended Final Budget 2005-06	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2005-06
Salaries/Benefits	3,018,842	3,068,466	49,624
Services & Supplies	1,096,858	1,089,479	-7,379
Intrafund Charges	20,942	21,559	617
SUBTOTAL	4,136,642	4,179,504	42,862
Intrafund Reimb	-282,843	-282,843	C
NET TOTAL	3,853,799	3,896,661	42,862
Prior Yr Carryover	284,719	494,726	210,007
Revenues	640,100	669,650	29,550
NET COST	2,928,980	2,732,285	-196,695
Positions	31.5	32.0	0.

- The allocation has changed by \$196,695:
 - ▶ Expenditures have increased by \$42,862.
 - ▶ Revenue has increased by \$29,550.
 - ➤ Carryover has increased by \$210,007.

Description of Significant Changes

- An expenditure increase of \$12,695 reflects cost-of-living adjustment.
- An expenditure increase of \$617 reflects the revised distribution of CEO Cabinet expenses.
- An increase in expenditures in Salary and Benefit accounts of \$7,379 is due to the cost to reallocate 1.0 Secretary, Member Board

of Supervisors position to 1.0 Special Assistant, Board of Supervisors. A corresponding decrease of \$7,379 in various Services and Supplies accounts offsets this cost.

• Carryover has increased \$210,007 due to savings realized when it was not necessary to utilize temporary help for the conversion of agenda documents from the previous agenda management system to the new AgendaNet system.

Recommended Additional Requests

• An expenditure increase of \$29,550 is due to a recommended additional request to convert a half-time position to full-time. The full cost of this conversion is totally offset by a \$29,550 increase in revenue from the Municipal Services Agency.

2005-06 PROGRAM INFORMATION

	Board of Supervisors	Agency: Elec	cted Officials					
Program Number	and Title	Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicle
FUNDED		Program Type: MANDAT	ED					
001-A-1 Board of Supe	rvisors	1,857,805	0	202,703	494,726	1,160,376	10.0	0
Program Description:	BOS, elected governing body/administrative staff	support						
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fina	ancial Obligations						
Anticipated Results:	Provide electorate with responsible government by	y approval of countywide policie	s. Responds to con	stituent issues	within two worl	k days.		
02-A-1 Clerk of BOS		671,787	257,843	238,599	0	175,345	7.0	0
Program Description:	Provides clerical & administrative services							
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fina	ancial Obligations						
Anticipated Results:	Publishes and maintains records for Board of Supe prior to the Board meetings, legal notices publishe						s (by law)	
002-A-2 Clerk of BOS		69,798	0	0	0	69,798	1.0	0
Program Description:	Provides clerical & administrative services							
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fina	ancial Obligations						
Anticipated Results:	Staff supervision of the Deputy Clerks for Board of	of Supervisors, Assessment Appe	als, Planning Comr	nissions, and C	Community Plan	ning Councils.		
002-A-3 Clerk of BOS		15,593	0	0	0	15,593	0.5	0
	Provides clerical & administrative services							
Program Description:	i fovides elefted & dummstrative services							
Program Description: Countywide Priority:	 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fina 	ancial Obligations						
· ·		confirmation. Processes annual f	inancial disclosure	statements for	designated staff	; Board members	and mem	bers
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fina Updates Boards/Commission log upon receipt of c	confirmation. Processes annual f	inancial disclosure s	statements for	designated staff	; Board members 100,362	and mem	bers 0
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fina Updates Boards/Commission log upon receipt of c	confirmation. Processes annual f as prescribed by law.			_			
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 002-A-4 Clerk of BOS	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fina Updates Boards/Commission log upon receipt of c of board-appointed committees and commissions a	confirmation. Processes annual f as prescribed by law. 100,362			_			

Program Numbe	r and Title	Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicle
FUNDED	Progra	m Type: <u>MANDATE</u>	D					
003-A Assessment A	ppeals Board	152,267	25,000	43,804	0	83,463	1.0	0
Program Description:	Hears taxpayers appeals of the Co. Assessor's property app	oraisals						
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Ob	oligations						
Anticipated Results:	Publishes and maintains records for Assessment Appeals E notices published within 15 days in advance of public hear	e	e		by law) prior to	the Board meetir	ngs, legal	
004-A Planning Col	nmissions	213,105	0	87,427	0	125,678	2.0	0
Program Description:	Makes long-range planning & policy/Board of Zoning App	peals						
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Ob	oligations						
Anticipated Results:	Publishes and maintains records for Policy and Project Pla meetings, legal notices published within 15 days in advance	U		0		aw) prior to the B	oard	
005-A Civil Svc Con	ımission	257,843	0	0	0	257,843	1.0	0
Program Description:								
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government							
Anticipated Results:	Support services for CSC. Publishes and maintains record noticed published within 15 days of public hearing, and pu			within 72 hou	rs (by law) prior	r to Board meeting	gs, legal	
	MANDATED	Total: 3,338,560	282,843	572,533	494,726	1,988,458	24.5	0

Program Numbe	r and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED	Progra	am Type:	DISCRETIO	NARY					
001-A-2 Board of Sup Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	 ervisors BOS, elected governing body/administrative staff support General Government Attendance of Elected Officials at legislative conferences. memberships, IT enhancements, postage, and printing exp 		76,534 on of additional c	0 lerical support for	0 district office:	0 s. Misc. office i	76,534 ncreases for publ	0.0 ications,	0
001-B-1 Board of Sup. Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	 ervisors BOS, elected governing body/administrative staff support General Government BOS support staff ensures response to constituent issues w 	vithin one	505,713 work day. Suppo	0 ort staff accurately	67,567 calendars me	0 mbers schedules	438,146 s within 24 hours.	5.0	0
002-B Clerk of BOS Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	 Provides clerical & administrative services General Government Publishes and maintains records for Board of Supervisors' Board meetings, legal notices published 3 days earlier in a 	•					229,147 la 24 hours earlie	2.0 r prior to t	0 the
	DISCRETIONARY	Total:	811,394	0	67,567	0	743,827	7.0	0
	FUNDED	Total	4,149,954	282,843	640,100	494,726	2,732,285	31.5	0
CEO RECOMME	NDED ADDITIONAL REQUESTS Progra	am Type:	DISCRETIO	NARY					
AR 002 Clk of the Boo Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	ard Add half-time position 5 Prevention/Intervention Programs Convert current half-time Deputy Clerk position to full-tin	ne	29,550	0	29,550	0	0	0.5	0
	DISCRETIONARY	Total:	29,550	0	29,550	0	0	0.5	0
CEC	RECOMMENDED ADDITIONAL REQUESTS	Total	29,550	0	29,550	0	0	0.5	0
	Grand	Fotal:	4,179,504	282,843	669,650	494,726	2,732,285	32.0	0

COUNTY OF SACRAMEN STATE OF CALIFORNIA County Budget Act (1985) SCHEDULE 9	· •		AD: CINDY H. TURI CLASSIFICATION FUNCTION: GENEI ACTIVITY: Legislati	RAL		
BUDGET UNIT FINANCIN FISCAL YEAR: 2005-06	G USES DETAIL		FUND: GENERAL			
Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2003-04	Actual 2004-05	Adopted 2004-05	Requested 2005-06	Recommended 2005-06	
Salaries/Benefits	2,618,863	2,432,205	2,659,313	3,018,285	3,068,466	
Services & Supplies	837,730	859,586	1,011,132	1,089,479	1,089,479	
Other Charges	912	0	0	0	0	
Intrafund Charges	550	13,454	15,940	21,559	21,559	
SUBTOTAL	3,458,055	3,305,245	3,686,385	4,129,323	4,179,504	
Intrafund Reimb	-39,141	-31,076	-30,000	-282,843	-282,843	
NET TOTAL	3,418,914	3,274,169	3,656,385	3,846,480	3,896,661	
Prior Yr Carryover	334,230	313,605	313,605	494,726	494,726	
Revenues	845,823	809,277	698,107	669,650	669,650	
NET COST	2,238,861	2,151,287	2,644,673	2,682,104	2,732,285	
Positions	30.0	28.5	28.5	32.0	32.0	
Board Members	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	
Comm Members Assessment Appeals	11.0	11.0	11.0	11.0	11.0	
Board Members	12.0	12.0	12.0	12.0	12.0	

Budget Unit: 7410000		Correctional Health Services	
Financing Uses	Adopted Proposed	Recommended	Proposed To Final
Classification	Budget 2005-06	Final Budget 2005-06	Rec. Budget 2005-06
Salaries/Benefits	13,805,903	13,864,250	58,347
Services & Supplies	3,123,543	3,123,543	00,01
Other Charges	8,446,757	11,807,340	3,360,583
Intrafund Charges	4,319,202	5,288,716	969,514
NET TOTAL	29,695,405	34,083,849	4,388,444
Prior Yr Carryover	233,430	63,474	-169,956
Revenues	19,285,448	19,469,034	183,586
NET COST	10,176,527	14,551,341	4,374,814
Positions	159.5	159.5	0.0

- The allocation of net county cost has increased by \$4,374,814:
 - ➢ Expenditures increased by \$4,388,444.
 - ➢ Revenues increased by \$183,586.
 - ➤ Carryover decreased by \$169,956.

Description of Significant Changes

- An expenditure increase of \$58,347 reflects cost-of-living adjustment.
- An expenditure increase of \$2,912,249 is due to mandated rate and cost increases both in the hospital treatment account and the UCD Jail Psychiatric contract.
- An expenditure increase of \$683,701 is due to the loss of the 340B Federal Program Pharmacy Discount.
- An expenditure decrease of \$6,469 reflects the revised distribution of CEO Cabinet expenses.

- A revenue increase of \$176,899 is due to the increase in the daily state jail rate.
- A revenue increase of \$6,687 is revenue offset due to the cost-ofliving adjustment.
- A decrease in carryover of \$169,956 is due to the increase in hospital treatment expenses.

Recommended Additional Requests

- An expenditure increase \$448,334 is due to the recommended additional request of 5.0 full-time staff for the UCD contract which provides psychiatric services in our institutions.
- An expenditure increase of \$292,282 is due to the recommended additional request that Correctional Health Services participate in the pharmacy automation project.

			2005-06 PROGRA							
Budget Unit:	7410000	Correctional Health Services		Agency: Elect	ed Officials					
Prograi	am Number (and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicle
FUNDED			Program Type:	MANDATE	D					
01-A Jail Program Descr Countywide Pi Anticipated R	Priority:	<i>lult</i> Provides medical care for adult inmate 0 Mandated Countywide/Muni To operate at full coverage for 24/7 ev	icipal or Financial Obligation		0 9 so that accredita	19,469,034 tion requiremer	63,474 Its are met.	13,810,725	159.5	:
			MANDATED Total:	33,343,233	0	19,469,034	63,474	13,810,725	159.5	2
		FUNDED	Total	33,343,233	0	19,469,034	63,474	13,810,725	159.5	2
	il Medical Ad	DED ADDITIONAL REQUE		<u>MANDATE</u> 448,334	0	0	0	448,334	0.0	C
	<i>il Medical Ad</i> cription: Priority:		CD for Jail Psych Contract	448,334	0	0	0	448,334	0.0	(
IR 004 Jail Program Descr Countywide Pi	<i>il Medical Ad</i> cription: Priority:	<i>lult</i> Addt'l staff (5.0) FTE requested by U 0 Mandated Countywide/Muni	CD for Jail Psych Contract icipal or Financial Obligation al health services to patients i	448,334	0	0	0	· · ·	0.0	
IR 004 Jail Program Descr Countywide Pr Anticipated R	i <i>l Medical Ad</i> cription: Priority: Results:	<i>lult</i> Addt'l staff (5.0) FTE requested by U 0 Mandated Countywide/Muni	CD for Jail Psych Contract icipal or Financial Obligation al health services to patients i MANDATED Total:	448,334 is n correctional fac	0 ilities. 0			448,334 448,334		
IR 004 Jail Program Descr Countywide Pr Anticipated R	il <i>Medical At</i> cription: Priority: Results: COMMEN COMMEN il <i>Medical At</i> cription: Priority:	Iult Addt'l staff (5.0) FTE requested by U Mandated Countywide/Muni To increase staffing to improve menta DED ADDITIONAL REQUE	CD for Jail Psych Contract icipal or Financial Obligatior al health services to patients i MANDATED Total: ESTS Program Type: PHHS Pharmacy Automation icipal or Financial Obligation	448,334 IS n correctional fac 448,334 DISCRETIC 292,282 Project IS	0 ilities. 0			· · ·		(
IR 004 Jail Program Descr Countywide Pr Anticipated R CEO REC (R 005 Jail Program Descr Countywide Pr	il <i>Medical At</i> cription: Priority: Results: COMMEN COMMEN il <i>Medical At</i> cription: Priority:	Iult Addt'l staff (5.0) FTE requested by U 0 Mandated Countywide/Muni To increase staffing to improve menta IDED ADDITIONAL REQUE Iult Correctional Health's portion of the D 0 Mandated Countywide/Muni To improve delivery of medications w	CD for Jail Psych Contract icipal or Financial Obligatior al health services to patients i MANDATED Total: ESTS Program Type: PHHS Pharmacy Automation icipal or Financial Obligation	448,334 IS n correctional fac 448,334 DISCRETIC 292,282 Project IS	0 Ilities. 0 DNARY	0	0	448,334	0.0	
IR 004 Jail Program Descr Countywide Pr Anticipated R CEO REC (R 005 Jail Program Descr Countywide Pr	il Medical Ad cription: Priority: Results: COMMEN COMMEN il Medical Ad cription: Priority: Results:	Iult Addt'l staff (5.0) FTE requested by U 0 Mandated Countywide/Muni To increase staffing to improve menta IDED ADDITIONAL REQUE Iult Correctional Health's portion of the D 0 Mandated Countywide/Muni To improve delivery of medications w	CD for Jail Psych Contract icipal or Financial Obligation al health services to patients i MANDATED Total: CSTS Program Type: PHHS Pharmacy Automation icipal or Financial Obligation vithin the correctional faciliti CRETIONARY Total:	448,334 is n correctional fac 448,334 <u>DISCRETIC</u> 292,282 Project is es.	0 Ilities. 0 DNARY 0	0	0	448,334 292,282	0.0	

2005-06 PROGRAM INFORMATION

STATE OF CALIFORNIA County Budget Act (1985)		DEPARTMENT HEA			
		-	UNCTION: PUBLIC		
SCHEDULE 9				n & Corrections	
BUDGET UNIT FINANCING FISCAL YEAR: 2005-06	USES DETAIL	r	FUND: GENERAL		
Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2003-04	Actual 2004-05	Adopted 2004-05	Requested 2005-06	Recommended 2005-06
Salaries/Benefits	10,963,930	11,713,787	13,436,809	13.864.250	13.864.250
Services & Supplies	5,472,493	3,706,467	4,009,176	3,123,543	3,123,543
Other Charges	8,194,931	9,941,673	7,419,831	13,269,096	11,807,340
Intrafund Charges	3,259,438	3,734,196	3,472,316	5,288,716	5,288,716
SUBTOTAL	27,890,792	29,096,123	28,338,132	35,545,605	34,083,849
Intrafund Reimb	-22,123	0	0	0	0
NET TOTAL	27,868,669	29,096,123	28,338,132	35,545,605	34,083,849
Prior Yr Carryover	0	300,624	300,624	63,474	63,474
Revenues	18,810,202	18,873,945	19,447,405	19,469,034	19,469,034
NET COST	9,058,467	9,921,554	8,590,103	16,013,097	14,551,341
Positions	154.0	159.5	154.0	159.5	159.5

	ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED	PROPOSED 2005-06 BUDGET	
Budget Unit: 5800000		District Attorney	
Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2005-06	Recommended Final Budget 2005-06	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2005-06
Salaries/Benefits Services & Supplies Other Charges	46,887,312 8,743,324 114,723	48,305,710 8,967,247 114,723	1,418,398 223,923 0
Equipment Intrafund Charges	140,000 1,660,654	140,000 1,643,046	0 -17,608
SUBTOTAL	57,546,013	59,170,726	1,624,713
Intrafund Reimb	-2,111,630	-2,111,630	0
NET TOTAL	55,434,383	57,059,096	1,624,713
Prior Yr Carryover Revenues	1,534,070 19,716,488	1,855,784 19,977,070	321,714 260,582
NET COST	34,183,825	35,226,242	1,042,417
Positions	444.8	454.8	10.0

- Net cost has increased \$1,042,418:
 - ► Expenditures have increased \$1,624,714.
 - ➢ Revenues have increased by \$260,582.
 - Carryover has increased \$321,714.

Description of Significant Changes

- Expenditures have increased \$1,624,714 due to:
 - ➢ Cost-of-living adjustment of \$198,643.
 - Salaries and Benefits increase of \$1,418,399, partially offset by \$56,248 in reduced data processing charges to fund the 1.0 Office Specialist position.

- Services and Supplies decreased by a net of \$51,893 due to reductions in data processing charges.
- Intrafund Charges decreased a net \$17,608 due to reduction in agency overhead allocation.
- ▶ Miscellaneous revenue increased by \$28,854.

Recommended Additional Requests

• Recommended additional request of \$231,918 for 1.0 Information Technology Analyst position and 1.0 Juvenile Crime Prosecutor (Attorney IV) position fully funded by increased revenue from fines, penalties and fees.

- Recommended additional request of \$743,071 for 1.0 Supervising Criminalist position, 3.0 Criminalist positions and 1.0 Forensic Laboratory Technician position to backfill an expired state grant for DNA cold hits laboratory analysis.
- Recommended additional request of \$301,281 for 1.0 Prosecutor position and 1.0 new investigator position for a Cold Hit Prosecution Team for homicide and sexual assault cases.
- Recommended additional request of \$168,604 to backfill eliminated state funding for High-Technical Crimes Prosecution.
- Recommended additional request for 1.0 Office Specialist position to serve as Evidence Custodian and Equipment Manager for the Bureau of Investigations. This position is being funded by a reduction in clerical investigations support.

2005-06 PROGRAM INFORMATION

Budget	t Unit: 580000	00 Dis	trict Attorney	P	Agency: Elect	ed Officials					
	Program Numb	er and Title	2		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicle
FUI	NDED			Program Type:	MANDATE	D					
001	Administrati	ion			3,262,998	378,000	734,420	407,589	1,742,989	29.5	0
Prog	ram Description:	Executiv	ve management; budget & finance; perso	nnel & payroll; op	erational support						
Cour	ntywide Priority:	0	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fir	ancial Obligations							
Ant	ticipated Results:		ill be greater public safety and an improv 's Office is doing what is necessary to m				in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the D	District	
002	Vehicle Thej	ft			305,315	0	305,315	0	0	4.0	0
Prog	ram Description:	State mu	ulti-agency program for investigation & p	rosecution of vehi	cle theft						
Cour	ntywide Priority:	0	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fir	ancial Obligations							
Ant	ticipated Results:		ill be greater public safety and an improv 's Office is doing what is necessary to m				in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the D	istrict	
003	Automobile	Insurance	Fraud		699,033	0	699,033	0	0	4.5	1
Prog	ram Description:	State pro	ogram for investigation & prosecution of	automobile insura	nce fraud						
Cour	ntywide Priority:	0	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fir	ancial Obligations							
Ant	ticipated Results:		ill be greater public safety and an improv 's Office is doing what is necessary to m				in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the D	District	
004	Workers' Co	omp Insura	nce Fraud		744,024	0	744,024	0	0	6.0	2
Prog	ram Description:	State pro	ogram for investigation & prosecution of	workers' compensation	ation insurance f	raud					
Cour	ntywide Priority:	0	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fir	ancial Obligations							
Ant	ticipated Results:		ill be greater public safety and an improv 's Office is doing what is necessary to m				in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the D	istrict	
006	Career Crim	inal			1,239,663	0	405,751	35,816	798,096	9.0	1
Prog	ram Description:	Investig	ation & prosecution of cases involving ha	abitual offenders							
Cour	ntywide Priority:	0	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fir	ancial Obligations							
Ant	ticipated Results:		ill be greater public safety and an improv s Office is doing what is necessary to m				in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the D	District	

Program Nun	nber and l	Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED			Program Type:	MANDATE	D					
007 Special As	saults & 2	Abuse		2,916,730	0	720,358	94,333	2,102,039	21.0	4
Program Description	: Inve	stigation & prosecution of adult and child	l sexual assaults, other	child abuse, & e	elder abuse					
Countywide Priority:	: 0	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or	Financial Obligations							
Anticipated Results:		re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to				in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the D	District	
008 Domestic	Violence			2,127,853	0	525,526	68,819	1,533,508	18.5	1
Program Description	: Inve	stigation & prosecution of domestic viole	nce							
Countywide Priority:	: 0	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or	Financial Obligations							
Anticipated Results:		re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to	1 2			in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the D	District	
009 Juvenile C	Crimes			2,486,422	46,000	602,722	78,929	1,758,771	22.0	3
Program Description	: Inve	stigation & prosecution of juvenile crime								
•		sugaron ce prosecuron or jurenne enne								
Countywide Priority		Mandated Countywide/Municipal or								
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	: 0 : Ther	C 1 0	Financial Obligations roved quality of life.	Citizens will have	•	in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the D	District	
Anticipated Results:	: 0 : Ther Atto	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to	Financial Obligations roved quality of life.	Citizens will have	•	in their comm 1,857,699	unity and feel c	onfident that the D	District 28.0	6
Anticipated Results:	: 0 : Ther Atto	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to	Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (make sure that crimi	Citizens will have nals are held acco 3,725,999	ountable.					6
Anticipated Results	: 0 Ther Atto geted Offe : State	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to <i>nders</i>	Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (make sure that crimi n crimes & welfare fra	Citizens will have nals are held acco 3,725,999 aud	ountable.					6
Anticipated Results: 012 State-Targ Program Description	: 0 Ther Atto geted Offe : State : 0 : Ther	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to <i>nders</i> e program targeting child abduction, priso	Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (o make sure that crimin n crimes & welfare fra Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (Citizens will have nals are held acco 3,725,999 aud Citizens will have	549,000 e a sense of safety	1,857,699	56,663	1,262,637	28.0	6
Anticipated Results: 012 State-Targ Program Description Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	: 0 Ther Atto geted Offe : State : 0 : Ther Atto	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to nders e program targeting child abduction, priso Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to	Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (o make sure that crimin n crimes & welfare fra Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (Citizens will have nals are held acco 3,725,999 aud Citizens will have	549,000 e a sense of safety	1,857,699	56,663	1,262,637	28.0	
Anticipated Results: 012 State-Targ Program Description Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	: 0 Ther Atto geted Offer : State : 0 : Ther Atto Services L	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to nders e program targeting child abduction, priso Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to	Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (o make sure that crimin n crimes & welfare fra Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (o make sure that crimin	Citizens will have nals are held acco 3,725,999 aud Citizens will have nals are held acco 8,265,591	ountable. 549,000 e a sense of safety ountable. 0	1,857,699 in their comm	56,663 nunity and feel c	1,262,637 onfident that the D	28.0 District	_
Anticipated Results: 012 State-Targ Program Description Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 014 Forensic S	: 0 : Ther Atto geted Offe : State : 0 : Ther Atto Services L : Prov	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to <i>nders</i> e program targeting child abduction, priso Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to <i>aboratory</i>	Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (o make sure that crimin n crimes & welfare fra Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (o make sure that crimin gation, apprehension &	Citizens will have nals are held acco 3,725,999 aud Citizens will have nals are held acco 8,265,591 c prosecution of	ountable. 549,000 e a sense of safety ountable. 0	1,857,699 in their comm	56,663 nunity and feel c	1,262,637 onfident that the D	28.0 District	
Anticipated Results: 012 State-Targ Program Description Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 014 Forensic S Program Description	: 0 Ther Atto geted Offe. State Ther Atto Services L Prov 0 Ther Prov 1 D	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rrney's Office is doing what is necessary to <i>inders</i> e program targeting child abduction, priso Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to <i>aboratory</i> vides forensic support services for investig	Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (o make sure that crimin n crimes & welfare fra Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (o make sure that crimin gation, apprehension & Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (Citizens will have nals are held acco 3,725,999 aud Citizens will have nals are held acco 8,265,591 prosecution of Citizens will have	ountable. 549,000 e a sense of safety ountable. 0 criminals e a sense of safety	1,857,699 in their comm 2,201,290	56,663 nunity and feel c 260,459	1,262,637 confident that the E 5,803,842	28.0 District 39.5	6
Anticipated Results: 012 State-Targ Program Description Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 014 Forensic S Program Description Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	: 0 : Ther Atto geted Offe. : State : 0 : Ther Atto Services L : Prov : 0 : Ther Atto	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to nders e program targeting child abduction, priso Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to aboratory vides forensic support services for investig Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp	Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (o make sure that crimin n crimes & welfare fra Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (o make sure that crimin gation, apprehension & Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (Citizens will have nals are held acco 3,725,999 aud Citizens will have nals are held acco 8,265,591 prosecution of Citizens will have	ountable. 549,000 e a sense of safety ountable. 0 criminals e a sense of safety	1,857,699 in their comm 2,201,290	56,663 nunity and feel c 260,459	1,262,637 confident that the E 5,803,842	28.0 District 39.5	
Anticipated Results: 012 State-Targ Program Description Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 014 Forensic S Program Description Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	: 0 : Ther Atto : State : 0 : Ther Atto : Prov : 0 : Prov : 0 : Ther Atto	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to nders e program targeting child abduction, priso Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rney's Office is doing what is necessary to aboratory vides forensic support services for investig Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp	Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (o make sure that crimin n crimes & welfare fra Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (o make sure that crimin gation, apprehension & Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (o make sure that crimin	Citizens will have nals are held acco 3,725,999 aud Citizens will have nals are held acco 8,265,591 c prosecution of Citizens will have nals are held acco	ountable. 549,000 e a sense of safety ountable. 0 criminals e a sense of safety ountable.	1,857,699 in their comm 2,201,290 in their comm	56,663 nunity and feel c 260,459 nunity and feel c	1,262,637 confident that the E 5,803,842 confident that the E	28.0 District 39.5 District	3
Anticipated Results: 012 State-Targ Program Description Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 014 Forensic S Program Description Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 014 Forensic S Program Description Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 015 Major National Major Nation	: 0 Ther Atto geted Offe : State : 0 : Ther Atto Services L : Prov : 0 : Prov : 0 : Ther Atto	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rrney's Office is doing what is necessary to inders e program targeting child abduction, priso Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rrney's Office is doing what is necessary to aboratory vides forensic support services for investig Mandated Countywide/Municipal or re will be greater public safety and an imp rrney's Office is doing what is necessary to	Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (o make sure that crimin n crimes & welfare fra Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (o make sure that crimin gation, apprehension & Financial Obligations roved quality of life. (o make sure that crimin mes	Citizens will have nals are held acco 3,725,999 aud Citizens will have and are held acco 8,265,591 c prosecution of Citizens will have nals are held acco 863,861	ountable. 549,000 e a sense of safety ountable. 0 criminals e a sense of safety ountable.	1,857,699 in their comm 2,201,290 in their comm	56,663 nunity and feel c 260,459 nunity and feel c	1,262,637 confident that the E 5,803,842 confident that the E	28.0 District 39.5 District	3

Program Numl	er and Title	Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicle
FUNDED	Program	Type: <u>MANDATED</u>	<u>)</u>					
018 Gang Viole	nce	1,383,717	0	417,186	41,512	925,019	8.0	2
Program Description:	Federal & state program for investigation & prosecution of ga	ang-related violent crime	es					
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Oblig	gations						
Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an improved quality of Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sure that			in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the I	District	
019 Victim & W	itness Assistance	1,101,453	0	879,589	9,529	212,335	12.8	0
Program Description:	Federal & state program providing multiple support services	to victims & witnesses						
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Oblig	gations						
Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an improved quality o Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sure that			in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the I	District	
023 Proposition	36 Drug Diversion	181,952	41,000	34,812	4,559	101,581	1.0	0
Program Description:	State program for case review, case conferencing, & prosecut	ion for violation of prob	ation in cases elig	gible for treatr	nent in lieu of i	ncarceration		
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Oblig	gations						
Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an improved quality o Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sure that			in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the I	District	
028 Crack-Rock	Impact	152,077	103,664	11,957	1,566	34,890	1.0	0
Program Description:	Multi-Agency state program for investigation & prosecution	of crimes involving rock	cocaine & ampho	etamines				
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Oblig	gations						
Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an improved quality o Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sure that			in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the I	District	
			0	725,541	95,012	2,117,163	19.5	5
031 Homicide &	Other Major Crimes	2,937,716	0	,				
031 Homicide & Program Description:	Other Major Crimes Investigation & prosecution of homicides & other major crim	,, ·	0	,				
	,	nes	Ū	,				
Program Description:	Investigation & prosecution of homicides & other major crim	nes gations f life. Citizens will have	a sense of safety		unity and feel c	onfident that the I	District	
Program Description: Countywide Priority:	Investigation & prosecution of homicides & other major crim Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Oblig There will be greater public safety and an improved quality o Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sure that	nes gations f life. Citizens will have	a sense of safety		unity and feel c	onfident that the E	District 5.0	1
Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Investigation & prosecution of homicides & other major crim Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Oblig There will be greater public safety and an improved quality o Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sure that	tes gations f life. Citizens will have t criminals are held accou 691,102	a sense of safety untable. 0	in their comm 170,685	-			1
Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 032 Special Inve	Investigation & prosecution of homicides & other major crim Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Oblig There will be greater public safety and an improved quality o Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sure that	tes gations f life. Citizens will have t criminals are held accou 691,102 l corruption & certain hig	a sense of safety untable. 0	in their comm 170,685	-			1

Program I	Number	r and Tii	le			Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED					Program Type:	MANDATE	D					
033 Felony	Prosec	cution T	eams			5,424,585	0	1,339,735	175,443	3,909,407	37.8	4
Program Descript	ion:	Investi	gation & prosecution of	f all felonies not l	handled by specialize	ed prosecution pr	ograms					
Countywide Prior	ity:	0	Mandated Countywi	de/Municipal or F	inancial Obligations	1						
Anticipated Resu	ılts:		will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh					in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the I	District	
034 Investig	gations	5				3,659,253	0	890,926	116,670	2,651,657	38.1	20
Program Descript	ion:	Centra	I management of inves	igator assignmen	ts, security, process	serving, evidenc	e control, audio-v	isual support, i	nvestigative ass	sistants & interns		
Countywide Prior	ity:	0	Mandated Countywi	de/Municipal or F	inancial Obligations	1						
Anticipated Resu	ılts:		will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh					in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the I	District	
035 Misden	neanor	5				1,844,420	0	455,525	59,653	1,329,242	18.0	0
Program Descript	ion:	Investi	gation & prosecution of	f misdemeanors								
			B	misaemeanors								
Countywide Prior	ity:	0	Mandated Countywi		inancial Obligations							
Countywide Prior Anticipated Rest	•	There		de/Municipal or F afety and an impro	oved quality of life.	Citizens will hav		in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the I	District	
Anticipated Rest	ılts:	There	Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh	de/Municipal or F afety and an impro	oved quality of life.	Citizens will hav		in their comm 443,602	unity and feel c	onfident that the E	District 5.0	1
Anticipated Rest	ilts: Strikes	There Attorn Prosecu	Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh	de/Municipal or F afety and an impre- at is necessary to	oved quality of life. (make sure that crimi	Citizens will hav nals are held acc 635,892	ountable. 0					1
Anticipated Resu	ilts: Strikes	There Attorn Prosecu	Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh	de/Municipal or F afety and an impro at is necessary to blic Safety" (COF	oved quality of life. (make sure that crimi PS) Program targetin	Citizens will hav nals are held acc 635,892 g habitual ofendo	ountable. 0					1
Anticipated Resu	ilts: S <i>trikes</i> ion: ity:	There Attorn Attorn Prosecu State " 0 There 5	Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh tion Citizen's Option for Pu	de/Municipal or F afety and an impro- at is necessary to blic Safety" (COF de/Municipal or F afety and an impro-	oved quality of life. o make sure that crimi PS) Program targetin inancial Obligations oved quality of life. o	Citizens will hav nals are held acc 635,892 g habitual ofende Citizens will hav	ountable. 0 ers e a sense of safety	443,602	8,259	184,031	5.0	1
Anticipated Rest 036 Three S Program Descript Countywide Prior Anticipated Rest	ılts: Strikes ion: ity: ılts:	There Attorn Prosecu State " 0 There Attorn	Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh tion Citizen's Option for Pu Mandated Countywi will be greater public s	de/Municipal or F afety and an impro- at is necessary to blic Safety" (COF de/Municipal or F afety and an impro-	oved quality of life. o make sure that crimi PS) Program targetin inancial Obligations oved quality of life. o	Citizens will hav nals are held acc 635,892 g habitual ofende Citizens will hav	ountable. 0 ers e a sense of safety	443,602	8,259	184,031	5.0	1
Anticipated Rest 036 Three S Program Descript Countywide Prior Anticipated Rest	llts: Strikes ion: ity: Ilts: state Fi	There * Attorn Prosecu State " 0 There * Attorn	Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh tion Citizen's Option for Pu Mandated Countywi will be greater public s	de/Municipal or F afety and an impre- at is necessary to blic Safety" (COF de/Municipal or F afety and an impre- at is necessary to	oved quality of life. (make sure that crimi PS) Program targetin "inancial Obligations oved quality of life. (make sure that crimi	Citizens will hav nals are held acc 635,892 g habitual ofendo Citizens will hav nals are held acc	ountable. 0 ers e a sense of safety ountable.	443,602 in their comm	8,259 uunity and feel c	184,031 onfident that the E	5.0 District	
Anticipated Resu 036 Three S Program Descript Countywide Prior Anticipated Resu 037 Real E:	llts: Strikes ion: ity: ilts: state Fr	There * Attorn Prosecu State " 0 There * Attorn	Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh <i>tion</i> Citizen's Option for Pu Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh	de/Municipal or F afety and an impra at is necessary to blic Safety" (COF de/Municipal or F afety and an impra at is necessary to f real estate fraud	PS) Program targetin inancial Obligations oved quality of life. (make sure that crimi	Citizens will hav nals are held acc 635,892 g habitual ofende Citizens will hav nals are held acc 447,362	ountable. 0 ers e a sense of safety ountable.	443,602 in their comm	8,259 uunity and feel c	184,031 onfident that the E	5.0 District	
Anticipated Resu 036 Three S Program Descript Countywide Prior Anticipated Resu 037 Real E Program Descript	llts: Strikes ion: ity: llts: state Fi ion: ity:	There of Attorn State " 0 There of Attorn <i>raud</i> Investi 0 There of	Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh tion Citizen's Option for Pu Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh gation & prosecution o	de/Municipal or F afety and an impro- at is necessary to blic Safety" (COF de/Municipal or F afety and an impro- at is necessary to f real estate fraud de/Municipal or F afety and an impro-	PS) Program targetin PS) Program targetin PS) Program targetin Prinancial Obligations oved quality of life. (make sure that crimi Prinancial Obligations oved quality of life. (Citizens will hav nals are held acc 635,892 g habitual ofende Citizens will hav nals are held acc 447,362	ountable. 0 ers e a sense of safety ountable. 0 e a sense of safety	443,602 in their comm 447,362	8,259 nunity and feel c	184,031 confident that the D	5.0 District 4.0	
Anticipated Resu 036 Three S Program Descript Countywide Prior Anticipated Resu 037 Real E Program Descript Countywide Prior Anticipated Resu	llts: Strikes ion: ity: ilts: state Fi ion: ity: ilts:	There of Attorn State " 0 There of Attorn <i>raud</i> Investi 0 There of	Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh tion Citizen's Option for Pu Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh gation & prosecution of Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh	de/Municipal or F afety and an impro- at is necessary to blic Safety" (COF de/Municipal or F afety and an impro- at is necessary to f real estate fraud de/Municipal or F afety and an impro-	PS) Program targetin PS) Program targetin PS) Program targetin Prinancial Obligations oved quality of life. (make sure that crimi Prinancial Obligations oved quality of life. (Citizens will hav nals are held acc 635,892 g habitual ofende Citizens will hav nals are held acc 447,362	ountable. 0 ers e a sense of safety ountable. 0 e a sense of safety	443,602 in their comm 447,362	8,259 nunity and feel c	184,031 confident that the D	5.0 District 4.0	
Anticipated Resu 036 Three S Program Descript Countywide Prior Anticipated Resu 037 Real E Program Descript Countywide Prior Anticipated Resu	Strikes ion: ity: ilts: state Fi ion: ity: ilts: Ibuse F	There Attorn Prosecu State " 0 There Attorn Fraud Investi 0 There Attorn Prosecut	Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh tion Citizen's Option for Pu Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh gation & prosecution of Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh	de/Municipal or F afety and an impre- at is necessary to blic Safety" (COF de/Municipal or F afety and an impre- at is necessary to f real estate fraud de/Municipal or F afety and an impre- at is necessary to	oved quality of life. (make sure that crimi PS) Program targetin Tinancial Obligations oved quality of life. (make sure that crimi Tinancial Obligations oved quality of life. (make sure that crimi	Citizens will hav nals are held acc 635,892 g habitual ofende Citizens will hav nals are held acc 447,362 Citizens will hav nals are held acc 229,460	ountable. 0 ers e a sense of safety ountable. 0 e a sense of safety ountable.	443,602 in their comm 447,362 in their comm	8,259 nunity and feel c 0 nunity and feel c	184,031 confident that the E 0 confident that the E	5.0 District 4.0 District	2
Anticipated Resu 036 Three S Program Descript Countywide Prior Anticipated Resu 037 Real E: Program Descript Countywide Prior Anticipated Resu 042 Elder A	Ilts: Strikes ion: ity: ilts: state Fi ion: ity: ilts: Ilts:	There Attorn Prosecu State " 0 There Attorn Fraud Investi 0 There Attorn Prosecut	Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh tion Citizen's Option for Pu Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh gation & prosecution of Mandated Countywi will be greater public s ey's Office is doing wh	de/Municipal or F afety and an impre- at is necessary to blic Safety" (COF de/Municipal or F afety and an impre- at is necessary to f real estate fraud de/Municipal or F afety and an impre- at is necessary to n & prosecution of	PS) Program targetin PS) Program targetin PS) Program targetin Production of the targetin Production of the targetin Production of the targetin PS) Program	Citizens will hav nals are held acc 635,892 g habitual ofende Citizens will hav nals are held acc 447,362 Citizens will hav nals are held acc 229,460 c adult cases	ountable. 0 ers e a sense of safety ountable. 0 e a sense of safety ountable.	443,602 in their comm 447,362 in their comm	8,259 nunity and feel c 0 nunity and feel c	184,031 confident that the E 0 confident that the E	5.0 District 4.0 District	2

ELECTED OFFICIALS DISTRICT ATTORNEY 5800000 Inter/Intrafund Net Appropriations Revenues Carryover Position Vehicles **Program Number and Title** Reimbursements Allocation Program Type: FUNDED MANDATED 172,714 168,604 1,015 133 2,962 1.0 1 043 High-Tech Crimes **Program Description:** State program for a multi-agency program to investigate & prosecute technology-related crimes 0 **Countywide Priority:** Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations **Anticipated Results:** There will be greater public safety and an improved quality of life. Citizens will have a sense of safety in their community and feel confident that the District Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sure that criminals are held accountable. 0 0 3 045 541.681 541,681 0 4.0 **Organized Automobile Ins. Fraud Program Description:** State "Organized Automobile Fraud Activity Interdiction Program" for urban areas **Countywide Priority:** 0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations **Anticipated Results:** There will be greater public safety and an improved quality of life. Citizens will have a sense of safety in their community and feel confident that the District Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sure that criminals are held accountable. 148.091 157.633 2,357 309 6,876 1.0 1 051 Identity Theft **Program Description:** State program for a multi-agency program to investigate & prosecute identity theft **Countywide Priority:** 0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations **Anticipated Results:** There will be greater public safety and an improved quality of life. Citizens will have a sense of safety in their community and feel confident that the District Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sure that criminals are held accountable. 0 0 **Consolidated Intake** 1,735,295 428,574 56,123 1,250,598 20.5 053 **Program Description:** Review cases submitted by law enforcement agencies & file for prosecution; generate complaints & warrants **Countywide Priority:** 0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations There will be greater public safety and an improved quality of life. Citizens will have a sense of safety in their community and feel confident that the District **Anticipated Results:** Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sure that criminals are held accountable. 2,035,698 0 515,582 67,517 14.0 0 054 1,452,599 Information Technology **Program Description:** Maintenance & development of software & hardware necessary for efficient operations **Countywide Priority:** 0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations **Anticipated Results:** There will be greater public safety and an improved quality of life. Citizens will have a sense of safety in their community and feel confident that the District Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sure that criminals are held accountable. 0 0 056 916,740 226,412 29,649 660,679 5.8 Calendars, Appeals, Research & Training **Program Description:** Arraignment & settlement of misdemeanor cases; appeals of misdemeanor cases; research for attorneys in trial; training programs **Countywide Priority:** 0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations There will be greater public safety and an improved quality of life. Citizens will have a sense of safety in their community and feel confident that the District **Anticipated Results:** Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sure that criminals are held accountable.

MANDATED Total: 50,886,239 1,434,359 16,686,433 1,722,486 31,042,961 386.0 64

Program Number and Title			Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED	Pro	ogram Type:	<u>DISCRETIO</u>	<u>NARY</u>					
005 Asset Forfe	iture		182,744	0	182,744	0	0	1.8	0
Program Description:	Administers the distribution of proceeds from assets seiz	zed in drug ca	ases to public pr	otection agencies	per state & fee	deral law			
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement								
Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur				in their comm	unity and feel co	onfident that the I	District	
010 Consumer 1	Fraud & Hazardous Waste		1,343,024	0	643,521	30,043	669,460	11.0	2
Program Description:	Enforcement of consumer & environmental protection la	aws							
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement								
Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur				in their comm	unity and feel co	onfident that the I	District	
011 Traffic Viol	ations		495,806	495,806	0	0	0	2.0	0
Program Description:	Provision of prosecutorial services to Traffic Court								
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement								
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur				in their comm	unity and feel co	onfident that the I	District	
Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an improved qua				in their comm 339,095	unity and feel co	onfident that the I 36,034	District 5.0	0
Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur	re that crimina	als are held acco 376,746	ountable.		-			0
Anticipated Results: 013 Non-Suffici	There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur <i>ent Funds Checks</i>	re that crimina	als are held acco 376,746	ountable.		-			0
Anticipated Results: 013 Non-Suffici Program Description:	There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur ent Funds Checks Deferred prosecution requiring class attendance & restit	re that crimina tution for writ ulity of life. Ci	als are held acco 376,746 ters of NSF chec itizens will have	ountable. 0 cks a sense of safety	339,095	1,617	36,034	5.0	0
Anticipated Results: 013 Non-Suffici Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur ent Funds Checks Deferred prosecution requiring class attendance & restit 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improved qua	re that crimina tution for writ ulity of life. Ci	als are held acco 376,746 ters of NSF chec itizens will have	ountable. 0 cks a sense of safety	339,095	1,617	36,034	5.0	0
Anticipated Results: 013 Non-Suffici Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur ent Funds Checks Deferred prosecution requiring class attendance & restit 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur	tution for writ ulity of life. Ci re that crimina	als are held acco 376,746 ters of NSF chec itizens will have als are held acco 178,139	ountable. 0 cks a sense of safety puntable. 0	339,095 in their comm 43,996	1,617 unity and feel co	36,034 onfident that the I	5.0 District	
Anticipated Results: 013 Non-Suffici Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 016 Multi-Discip	There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur ent Funds Checks Deferred prosecution requiring class attendance & restit 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur Dinary Interview Center	tution for writ ulity of life. Ci re that crimina	als are held acco 376,746 ters of NSF chec itizens will have als are held acco 178,139	ountable. 0 cks a sense of safety puntable. 0	339,095 in their comm 43,996	1,617 unity and feel co	36,034 onfident that the I	5.0 District	
Anticipated Results: 013 Non-Suffici Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 016 Multi-Discip Program Description:	There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur ent Funds Checks Deferred prosecution requiring class attendance & restit 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur Dinary Interview Center Prosecutors participate in multi-agency, single-location	tution for writ ality of life. Ci re that crimina interview pro ality of life. Ci	als are held acco 376,746 ters of NSF chec itizens will have als are held acco 178,139 ocess for abused itizens will have	ountable. 0 2ks a sense of safety jountable. 0 & molested childr a sense of safety j	339,095 in their comm 43,996 en	1,617 unity and feel co 5,761	36,034 onfident that the I 128,382	5.0 District 1.0	
Anticipated Results: 013 Non-Suffici Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 016 016 Multi-Discip Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: Non-Suffici	There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur ent Funds Checks Deferred prosecution requiring class attendance & restit 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur Dinary Interview Center Prosecutors participate in multi-agency, single-location 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improved qua	tution for writ ality of life. Ci re that crimina interview pro ality of life. Ci	als are held acco 376,746 ters of NSF chec itizens will have als are held acco 178,139 ocess for abused itizens will have	ountable. 0 2ks a sense of safety jountable. 0 & molested childr a sense of safety j	339,095 in their comm 43,996 en	1,617 unity and feel co 5,761	36,034 onfident that the I 128,382	5.0 District 1.0	
Anticipated Results: 013 Non-Suffici Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 016 016 Multi-Discip Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: Non-Suffici	There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur ent Funds Checks Deferred prosecution requiring class attendance & restit 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur Dinary Interview Center Prosecutors participate in multi-agency, single-location 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur	tution for writ lity of life. Ci re that crimina interview pro ality of life. Ci re that crimina	als are held acco 376,746 ters of NSF chec itizens will have als are held acco 178,139 occss for abused itizens will have als are held acco 252,518	ountable. 0 2ks a sense of safety ountable. 0 & molested childr a sense of safety ountable.	339,095 in their comm 43,996 en in their comm	1,617 unity and feel co 5,761 unity and feel co	36,034 onfident that the I 128,382 onfident that the I	5.0 District 1.0 District	0
Anticipated Results: 013 Non-Suffici Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 016 Multi-Discip Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 016 Multi-Discip Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 025	There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur ent Funds Checks Deferred prosecution requiring class attendance & restit 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur Dinary Interview Center Prosecutors participate in multi-agency, single-location 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improved qua Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to make sur	tution for writ lity of life. Ci re that crimina interview pro ality of life. Ci re that crimina	als are held acco 376,746 ters of NSF chec itizens will have als are held acco 178,139 occss for abused itizens will have als are held acco 252,518	ountable. 0 2ks a sense of safety ountable. 0 & molested childr a sense of safety ountable.	339,095 in their comm 43,996 en in their comm	1,617 unity and feel co 5,761 unity and feel co	36,034 onfident that the I 128,382 onfident that the I	5.0 District 1.0 District	0

Program Number and Title			Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	DISCRETIC	DNARY					
029 Victim Find	incial Claims		407,863	0	397,293	454	10,116	7.0	0
Program Description:	State program to assist victims in the preparation	of claims for finan	cial losses due to	o crimes					
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement								
Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an improv Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to m				in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the I	District	
039 Victim/With	ess Special Emphasis		186,062	0	128,785	2,460	54,817	2.0	0
Program Description:	Federal & state program to provide support servi	ces to families of he	omicide victims	& victims of hate	crimes				
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement								
Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an improv Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to m				in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the I	District	
040 Restitution			122,389	0	105,831	711	15,847	2.0	0
Program Description:	State program to track case dispositions, restituti	ion orders & fines							
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement								
Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an improv	ved quality of life. C	itizens will have	a sense of safety	in their comm	unity and feel c	onfident that the D	Viatuliat	
-	Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to n	hake sure that crimin						JISTICI	
-	Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to me Advocacy & Outreach	hake sure that crimin			72,540	876	19,518	1.0	0
-			nals are held accordinate 92,934	ountable.		-			0
041 Elder Abus	e Advocacy & Outreach		nals are held accordinate 92,934	ountable.		-			0
041 Elder Abust Program Description:	Advocacy & Outreach Federal & state program providing victim advoc	acy services for elde	92,934 92,934 er & dependent a Sitizens will have	ountable. 0 dults e a sense of safety	72,540	876	19,518	1.0	0
041 Elder Abuss Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	 Advocacy & Outreach Federal & state program providing victim advoc 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improv 	acy services for elde	92,934 92,934 er & dependent a Sitizens will have	ountable. 0 dults e a sense of safety	72,540	876	19,518	1.0	0
041 Elder Abuss Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	 Advocacy & Outreach Federal & state program providing victim advoc 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improv Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to m 	acy services for elde ved quality of life. C nake sure that crimir	92,934 92,934 er & dependent a Citizens will have aals are held acc 997,590	ountable. 0 dults e a sense of safety puntable. 10,000	72,540 in their comm	876 unity and feel c	19,518 onfident that the E	1.0 District	
041 Elder Abuse Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 044 Community	 Advocacy & Outreach Federal & state program providing victim advoc. 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improv Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to m Prosecution	acy services for elde ved quality of life. C nake sure that crimir	92,934 92,934 er & dependent a Citizens will have aals are held acc 997,590	ountable. 0 dults e a sense of safety puntable. 10,000	72,540 in their comm	876 unity and feel c	19,518 onfident that the E	1.0 District	
041 Elder Abuss Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 044 Odd Community Program Description: Community	 Advocacy & Outreach Federal & state program providing victim advoc 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improv Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to m Prosecution Solves problems, provides public safety & enhard	acy services for elde ved quality of life. C nake sure that crimin nces quality of life in ved quality of life. C	92,934 er & dependent a Citizens will have hals are held acco 997,590 n targeted geogra	ountable. 0 dults e a sense of safety ountable. 10,000 aphic areas e a sense of safety	72,540 in their comm 316,182	876 unity and feel c 28,837	19,518 onfident that the E 642,571	1.0 District 7.0	
041 Elder Abus Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 044 Odd Community Program Description: Countywide Priority:	 <i>Advocacy & Outreach</i> Federal & state program providing victim advoct 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improve Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to measure of the state of	acy services for elde ved quality of life. C nake sure that crimin nces quality of life in ved quality of life. C	92,934 er & dependent a Citizens will have hals are held acco 997,590 n targeted geogra	ountable. 0 dults e a sense of safety ountable. 10,000 aphic areas e a sense of safety	72,540 in their comm 316,182	876 unity and feel c 28,837	19,518 onfident that the E 642,571	1.0 District 7.0	
041 Elder Abuss Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 044 O44 Community Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: Anticipated Results:	 <i>Advocacy & Outreach</i> Federal & state program providing victim advoct 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improve Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to measure of the state of	acy services for elde ved quality of life. C hake sure that crimin nces quality of life in ved quality of life. C hake sure that crimin	als are held acc 92,934 er & dependent a Citizens will hav hals are held acc 997,590 n targeted geogra Citizens will hav hals are held acc	ountable. 0 dults e a sense of safety puntable. 10,000 aphic areas e a sense of safety puntable.	72,540 in their comm 316,182 in their comm	876 unity and feel c 28,837 unity and feel c	19,518 onfident that the E 642,571 onfident that the E	1.0 District 7.0 District	6
041 Elder Abuss Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 044 O44 Community Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: Anticipated Results: 048 Spousal Ab	 Advocacy & Outreach Federal & state program providing victim advoct 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improve Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to m Prosecution Solves problems, provides public safety & enharing 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement There will be greater public safety and an improve Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to m 	acy services for elde ved quality of life. C hake sure that crimin nces quality of life in ved quality of life. C hake sure that crimin	als are held acc 92,934 er & dependent a Citizens will hav hals are held acc 997,590 n targeted geogra Citizens will hav hals are held acc	ountable. 0 dults e a sense of safety puntable. 10,000 aphic areas e a sense of safety puntable.	72,540 in their comm 316,182 in their comm	876 unity and feel c 28,837 unity and feel c	19,518 onfident that the E 642,571 onfident that the E	1.0 District 7.0 District	6

Program Numb	ver and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicle
FUNDED		Program Type:	DISCRETIO	<u>NARY</u>					
049 Violence Ag	ainst Women		267,898	0	153,248	4,924	109,726	2.0	1
Program Description:	Federal & state program for investigation & pa	prosecution of violence	against women						
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement								
Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an imp Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to				in their comm	unity and feel c	confident that the I	District	
50 Juvenile Tri	uancy		171,880	0	42,450	5,559	123,871	1.0	1
Program Description:	Federal program providing a community-base	ed prosecutor for truand	cy cases in target	ed areas					
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement								
Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an imp Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to				in their comm	unity and feel c	confident that the I	District	
052 Statutory Ra	<i>upe</i>		408,179	0	150,603	11,063	246,513	3.0	0
Program Description:	Investigation & prosecution of individuals acc	cused of unlawful sexu	al intercourse wi	th a minor.					
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement								
Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an imp Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to				in their comm	unity and feel c	confident that the I	District	
055 Environmer	ntal Litigation		751,508	0	185,603	24,305	541,600	6.0	1
Program Description:	Investigation & litigation of environmental ca	ses involving contamination	nation of ground	water					
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement								
Anticipated Results:	There will be greater public safety and an imp Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to				in their comm	unity and feel c	confident that the I	District	
057 Breath Alco	hol Instrument Upgrade		8,860	0	8,860	0	0	0.0	0
Program Description:	Federal program to install & provide training	for new breath alcohol	l instruments at v	arious locations					
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement								
	There will be greater public safety and an imp			•	in their comm	unity and feel c	confident that the I	District	
Anticipated Results:	Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to								
-	Attorney's Office is doing what is necessary to		65,497	0	65,497	0	0	1.0	0
-		klog of gun crime case		-		0	0	1.0	0
058 Project Safe	e Neighborhoods	klog of gun crime case		-		0	0	1.0	U

DISCRETIONARY Total: 6,839,614 677,271 3,058,719 133,298 2,970,326 58.8 13

ELECTED	OFFICIALS			DISTRIC	CT ATTORN	ey 580	0000		
Program	n Number and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
	FUNDED	Total	57,725,853	2,111,630	19,745,152	1,855,784	34,013,287	444.8	77

Program Numb	er and Title	ADDrodriations	nter/Intrafund teimbursements	Revenues C	arryover A	Net llocation	Position	Vehicle
CEO RECOMM	CNDED ADDITIONAL REQUESTS Program	Type: <u>MANDATED</u>						
4R 003 INFORMAT	ION TECHNOLOGY ANALYST	98,883	0	98,883	0	0	1.0	C
Program Description:	One new Information Technology Analyst to assist with deve	elopment and implementat	ion of the Distr	ict Attorney's Case	Management S	System.		
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement							
Anticipated Results:	Redundant efforts and double entry of information will be el conjunction with the expansion and refinement of the Case M		ice inter-agenc	y data-sharing cap	abilities will be	e developed and	l enhance	d in
IR 004 INVESTIGA	TIONS EVIDENCE AND EQUIPMENT MANAGEMENT	0	0	0	0	0	1.0	С
Program Description:	One new Office Specialist to serve as the Evidence Custodia	n and Equipment Manager	for the Bureau	of Investigations.				
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement							
Anticipated Results:	Improvements in the control of evidence and management of criminal justice system.	investigative and courtro	om presentation	equipment will se	erve to expedite	cases through	out the	
IR 006 HIGH-TECH	H CRIMES PROSECUTION	168,604	0	0	0	168,604	0.0	0
Program Description: Countywide Priority:	Replace state funding eliminated from the District Attorney's grant in order to continue dedicating a prosecutor to high-tec1Discretionary Law Enforcement	e 1	Sheriff's High	Technology Theft	Apprehension	and Prosecutio	n Progra	m
Anticipated Results:	The District Attorney will be able to continue to provide the pornography and internet child molestation.	highest level of support to	the vertical pro	secution of high-to	ech crimes, incl	luding Internet	child	
AR 007 JUVENILE	CRIMES PROSECUTION	133,035	0	133,035	0	0	1.0	0
Program Description:	One new prosecutor for the investigation and prosecution of	juvenile crimes to serve th	e new court res	ulting from Juveni	le Court reorga	nization.		
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement							
Anticipated Results:	The District Attorney will be able to provide the same level of	of support to the new Juve	nile "Detention	and Early Resolut	ion" Home Cou	irt as provided	in the pas	st to

MANDATED Total:	400,522	0	231,918	0	168,604	3.0	0
-----------------	---------	---	---------	---	---------	-----	---

Program Numbe	er and Title	Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
CEO RECOMME	ENDED ADDITIONAL REQUESTS Program Type:	DISCRETI	DNARY					
AR 001-A COLD HIT I	PROSECUTION PROGRAM	301,281	0	0	0	301,281	2.0	1
Program Description:	Two new prosecutors and two new investigators to handle DNA "c	old hit" homicide	and sexual assault	t cases.				
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement							
Anticipated Results:	On average, the two prosecutors and two investigators will carry an	active caseload	of 7 homicide and	11 sexual assa	ult cases.			
AR 002 CRIME LAB	COLD HIT PROGRAM	743.070	0	0	0	743,070	5.0	0
Program Description:	Replace state grant funding (expired) for one Supervising Criminal DNA "cold hit" program.	ist, three Crimina	alists and One Fore	ensic Laborator	y Tech to contin	nue the laboratory	's forensi	9
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement							
Anticipated Results:	Over 100 old and cold homicide cases still need to be analyzed for cases will be solved, more perpetrators will be identified, and more						eases, mor	e
	DISCRETIONARY Total:	1,044,351	0	0	0	1,044,351	7.0	1
CE	O RECOMMENDED ADDITIONAL REQUESTS Total	1,444,873	0	231,918	0	1,212,955	10.0	1
·								
	Grand Total:	59,170,726	2,111,630	19,977,070	1,855,784	35,226,242	454.8	- <u> </u>

STATE OF CALIFORNIA County Budget Act (1985)			D: JAN SCULLY CLASSIFICATION	C PROTECTION		
SCHEDULE 9 BUDGET UNIT FINANCII FISCAL YEAR: 2005-06	NG USES DETAIL		CTIVITY: Judicial			
Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2003-04	Actual 2004-05	Adopted 2004-05	Requested 2005-06	Recommended 2005-06	
Salaries/Benefits	43,059,969	42,712,276	44,184,973	48,966,022	48,305,710	
Services & Supplies	8,527,021	8,388,536	8,526,278	9,019,212	8,967,247	
Other Charges	110,037	20,973	17,000	114,723	114,723	
Equipment	104,211	448,128	384,895	140,000	140,000	
Interfund Charges	261,531	560,167	0	0	0	
Intrafund Charges	1,765,244	1,824,159	1,871,282	1,643,046	1,643,046	
SUBTOTAL	53,828,013	53,954,239	54,984,428	59,883,003	59,170,726	
Intrafund Reimb	-1,951,481	-1,824,071	-2,194,578	-2,111,630	-2,111,630	
NET TOTAL	51,876,532	52,130,168	52,789,850	57,771,373	57,059,096	
Prior Yr Carryover	2,321,427	2,364,758	2,364,758	1,855,784	1,855,784	
Revenues	21,008,235	21,348,953	20,082,303	19,977,070	19,977,070	
NET COST	28,546,870	28,416,457	30,342,789	35,938,519	35,226,242	
Positions	445.4	449.8	447.6	456.8	454.8	

	ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED		
Budget Unit: 7090000		Emergency Operations	
	1		
Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2005-06	Recommended Final Budget 2005-06	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2005-06
Salaries/Benefits	393,519	395,040	1,521
Services & Supplies	200,039	200,039	C
Other Charges	4,589,216	7,051,371	2,462,155
Intrafund Charges	1,003,059	2,414,283	1,411,224
NET TOTAL	6, 185,833	10,060,733	3,874,900
Prior Yr Carryover	15,015	208,075	193,060
Revenues	5,967,488	9,840,993	3,873,505
NET COST	203,330	11,665	-191,665
	3.0		

- The allocation of net county cost has decreased by \$191,665.
 - ▶ Expenditures have increased by \$3,874,900.
 - ▶ Revenues have increased by \$3,873,505.
 - ➤ Carryover has increased by \$193,060.

Description of Significant Changes

- An expenditure increase of \$1,521 reflects cost-of-living adjustment.
- An expenditure increase of \$3,873,505 is due to the requirement to rebudget unspent grant revenues.
- An expenditure decrease of \$126 reflects the revised distribution of CEO Cabinet expenses.
- A revenue increase of \$3,873,505 is due to the requirement to rebudget unspent grant monies.
- Carryover has increased by \$193,060 due to a slower than expected use of grant monies.

	2	005-06 PROGRAM	I INFORM	ATION					
Budget Unit: 709000	0 Emergency Operations		Agency: Elect	ed Officials					
Program Numbe	er and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	MANDATE	D					
001 Emerg. Ops			481,360	0	261,620	208,075	11,665	2.2	1
Program Description:	Develop Sacramento County's Emergenc federal agencies.	y Operations Plan and coo	rdinate the plan	with the County's	emergency res	ponse organizati	ion and other loca	l, state and	d
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municip	al or Financial Obligations							
Anticipated Results:	A functional EOC, Multi-Hazard Emerge the readiness of the County's emergency				Planning, 2 ba	asic SEMS train	ing and 1 exercise	to ensure	
	Ν	ANDATED Total:	481,360	0	261,620	208,075	11,665	2.2	1
FUNDED		Program Type:	SELF-SUPP	ORTING					
002 Homeland Se	ecurity Grants		9,579,373	0	9,579,373	0	0	0.8	0
Program Description:	Obtain, administer and disperse Homelar	d Security grants on behal	f of the operation	nal area					
Countywide Priority:	5 Prevention/Intervention Program	15							
Anticipated Results:	Timely grant application coordinated wit performance reports, quarterly claims, tir	0,000	· · · · ·	, , ,	the Approval A	Authority. Grant	administration inc	cluding	
	SELF-SU	PPORTING Total:	9,579,373	0	9,579,373	0	0	0.8	0
	FUNDED	Total	10,060,733	0	9,840,993	208,075	11,665	3.0	1
·		Grand Total:	10.060.733		9,840,993	208,075		3.0	

STATE OF CALIFORNIA County Budget Act (1985)			AD: CAROLE HOPV CLASSIFICATION FUNCTION: PUBLI		
SCHEDULE 9 BUDGET UNIT FINANCING FISCAL YEAR: 2005-06	G USES DETAIL				
Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2003-04	Actual 2004-05	Adopted 2004-05	Requested 2005-06	Recommended 2005-06
Salaries/Benefits	296,491	295,426	286,913	395,040	395,040
Services & Supplies	38,878	159,196	221,247	200,039	200,039
Other Charges	1,181,707	1,266,084	5,028,239	7,051,371	7,051,371
Intrafund Charges	1,413,936	521,922	1,207,801	2,414,283	2,414,283
SUBTOTAL	2,931,012	2,242,628	6,744,200	10,060,733	10,060,733
Intrafund Reimb	0	176,252	0	0	0
NET TOTAL	2,931,012	2,418,880	6,744,200	10,060,733	10,060,733
Prior Yr Carryover	27,066	35,678	35,678	208,075	208,075
Revenues	2,773,755	2,427,496	6,544,740	9,840,993	9,840,993
NET COST	130,191	-44,294	163,782	11,665	11,665
Positions	3.0	3.0	3.0	3.0	3.0

SHERIFF

Budget Unit: 7400000		Sheriff	
Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2005-06	Recommended Final Budget 2005-06	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2005-06
Salaries/Benefits	263,423,987	267,522,135	4,098,148
Services & Supplies	63,632,070	63,880,684	248,614
Other Charges	2,071,018	2,277,428	206,410
Equipment	300,816	957,978	657,162
Intrafund Charges	15,008,662	14,721,629	-287,033
SUBTOTAL	344,436,553	349,359,854	4,923,301
Interfund Reimb	-303,453	-303,453	0
Intrafund Reimb	-30,613,640	-30,726,376	-112,736
NET TOTAL	313,519,460	318,330,025	4,810,565
Prior Yr Carryover	2,680,468	6,243,844	3,563,376
Revenues	180,881,764	185,136,246	4,254,482
NET COST	129,957,228	126,949,935	-3,007,293
Positions	2,344.0	2,386.0	42.0

- \blacktriangleright Revenues have increased by \$4,254,482.
- \triangleright Carryover has increased by \$3,563,376.

Description of Significant Changes

- An expenditure increase of \$805,994 reflects cost-of-living adjustment.
- An expenditure increase of \$2,084,334 reflects the impact of fully funded Board approved items since Proposed Budget.

- n
- An expenditure decrease of \$54,703 is due to rebudgeting of • reimbursements to offset grant related encumbrances.
- An expenditure decrease of \$1,006,295 reflects the loss of grant ٠ revenue in the Crack Rock Impact Program (CRIP) and the California Multijurisdictional Methamphetamine Enforcement Team (CalMMET) program.
- A revenue increase of \$238,069 reflects the revenue offset due to the • cost-of-living adjustment.

- A revenue increase of \$2,200,490 reflects the impact of Board approved items since Proposed Budget.
- A revenue increase of \$2,165,747 is due to the rebudgeting of cash basis grant revenue to offset grant related expenditures.
- A revenue reduction of \$1,306,478 reflects the loss of a portion of the CALMMET and CRIP grant funds.
- An increase in carryover of \$3,563,376 is due to a higher than anticipated vacant position rate in the department.

Recommended Additional Requests

- An expenditure decrease of \$89,617 reflects a reduction of appropriations to fund a 0.5 position in County Counsel which would provide legal support in personnel matters.
- An expenditure increase of \$500,000 represents the recommendation to fund an additional request for overtime expenses in the Central Division.
- An expenditure increase of \$2,505,451 represents the recommendation to fund an additional request for 4.0 Sergeant positions and 18.0 Deputy positions to provide additional staffing at our institutions. These positions would transition and provide staffing for the Roger Bauman facility once the renovation is complete.
- An expenditure increase and revenue increase of \$162,062 which represents the recommendation to fund an additional request of 2.0 collections positions to improve the collection efforts for the work crew project.
- A revenue increase of \$794,592 reflects the impact of the increase in state jail rates from \$53.57 to \$68.22 per day in the Main Jail and \$59.00 to \$67.32 per day at Rio Cosumnes Correctional Center.

	2005-	06 PROGRAM INFORM	ATION					
Budget Unit: 740000	0 Sheriff	Agency: Elect	ed Officials					
Program Numbe	er and Title	Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type: MANDATE	D					
101-A Office of She Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	riff LOCAL Elected position of Sheriff 0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or F Public safety & quality of life is improved & pro quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Un	eserved:% of citizens who:feel safe in	0 n & are satisfied v	0 vith the quality	0 of life in their r	287,959 neighborhood & w	1.0 vith the	0
102-A Departmental Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	I Services LOCAL Costs for injured/ill sworn; Staff Services-Inves 0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or F Percent of citizen complaints (sustained allegati	inancial Obligations	382,385	1,788,152	5,432,144	1,447,371	31.0	0
103-A Administrativ Program Description:	we Services LOCAL Crime/arrest reports/mug shots; dispatches offic	24,729,701 ers, assists citizens; property; trainin	3,694,771 g of sworn officer	1,154,458 's	0	19,880,472	249.0	0
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or F Public safety & quality of life is improved & proquality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Unity 	eserved:% of citizens who:feel safe in	n & are satisfied w	vith the quality	of life in their r	eighborhood & w	vith the	
104-A Corrections of Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	 & Security Services LOCAL Provides safe detention for arrested and/or conv 0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or F Public safety & quality of life is improved & proquality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Unity 	inancial Obligations eserved:% of citizens who:feel safe in	447,714	99,963,416 vith the quality	0 of life in their r	2,047,193 eighborhood & w	663.5 vith the	0
105-A Field/Inv Ser Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	vices LOCAL Field Services - Provides patrol/related support Mandated Countywide/Municipal or F Public safety & quality of life is improved & pro quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Un	inancial Obligations eserved:% of citizens who:feel safe in	329,419 n & are satisfied v	935,923 vith the quality	0 of life in their r	47,262,981 neighborhood & w	333.0 vith the	0

ELECTED OFFICIALS

Program Numbe	r and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	<u>MANDATE</u>	D					
106-A Contract & H	egional Svc LOCAL		16,001,942	444,475	67,169	0	15,490,298	98.0	0
Program Description:	High Tech, Internet, narcotics investigation; Don	nestic violence resp	onse team; Cen	tralized command	for specialized	units; Helicopt	er support		
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fin	nancial Obligations							
Anticipated Results:	Public safety & quality of life is improved & pres quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uni			n & are satisfied v	vith the quality	of life in their r	neighborhood & w	with the	
201-A Office to She	riff OUTSIDE		508,927	0	480,093	0	28,834	3.0	0
Program Description:	Office of Sheriff -Deputy Sheriff's Ass. Represen	tatives							
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fin	nancial Obligations							
Anticipated Results:	Public safety & quality of life is improved & pres quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uni			n & are satisfied v	vith the quality	of life in their r	neighborhood & w	vith the	
202-A Departmenta	l Services OUTSIDE		13,289	0	163,681	0	-150,392	0.0	0
Program Description:	Tucker Fund -Funds set aside for purchase/maint	enance of SSD veh	icles						
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fin	nancial Obligations							
Anticipated Results:	Public safety & quality of life is improved & pres quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uni			n & are satisfied v	vith the quality	of life in their r	neighborhood & w	with the	
203-A Admin/Supp	ort Services OUTSIDE		2,473,808	15,112	3,227,232	0	-768,536	6.0	0
Program Description:	Cal ID -Automated Fingerprint System, which ac	cesses state databa	se and SB 720						
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fin	nancial Obligations							
Anticipated Results:	Public safety & quality of life is improved & pres quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uni			n & are satisfied v	vith the quality	of life in their r	neighborhood & w	with the	
204-A Corrections	& Security Services OUTSIDE		18,497,358	16,746,229	0	0	1,751,129	164.5	0
Program Description:	Provides safe detention for arrested and/or convid	cted; prisoner transp	port						
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fin	nancial Obligations							
Anticipated Results:	Public safety & quality of life is improved & pres quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uni			n & are satisfied v	vith the quality	of life in their r	neighborhood & w	with the	
205-A Field/Inv Sei	vices OUTSIDE		47,875,941	0	46,808,155	0	1,067,786	321.0	0
Program Description:	Patrol/related svcs to unincorporated area, Citrus	Heights & Elk Grov	ve						
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fin	nancial Obligations							
Anticipated Results:	Public safety & quality of life is improved & pres		a web a faal aafa i	n & and actionized a	with the avality	of life in their w	aighborhood & y	ith the	

ELECTED OFFIC							SHERIF	1 / 100	
Program Numbe	er and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicle
FUNDED		Program Type:	MANDATE	D					
206-A Contract & R	egional Svc OUTSIDE		5,783,361	1,018,789	4,762,172	0	2,400	22.5	0
Program Description:	Real estate fraud, high tech, internet and narcotic	crimes; Protection	services for RT	passengers & pro	perty				
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Fina	ancial Obligations							
Anticipated Results:	Public safety & quality of life is improved & prese quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Unif			n & are satisfied v	vith the quality	of life in their i	neighborhood & w	vith the	

FIECTED OFFICIALS

MANDATED Total: 276,208,984 23,078,894 159,350,451 5,432,144 88,347,495 1,892.5 0

SHEDIEE 740000

SHERIFF 7400000

Program Numb	er and Title	Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicle
FUNDED	Program Type:	DISCRETIO	DNARY					
101-B Office of Sha	eriff LOCAL	2,665,638	0	0	0	2,665,638	21.0	C
Program Description:	Office of Sheriff -Rest of staff							
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement							
Anticipated Results:	Percent of citizen complaints (sustained allegation/ total allegation	s)						
102-B Department	al Services LOCAL	1,788,213	82,817	0	811,700	893,696	6.5	0
Program Description:	Staff Services-Investigates complaints/charges of excess force by o	fficers						
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement							
Anticipated Results:	Percent of citizen complaints (sustained allegation/ total allegation	\$)						
103-B Admin/Supp	ort Services LOCAL	3,553,335	380,151	1,311,519	0	1,861,665	33.0	0
Program Description:	County Alarm Ordinance; training of all sworn officers							
Program Description: Countywide Priority:	County Alarm Ordinance; training of all sworn officers Discretionary Law Enforcement							
			n & are satisfied v	vith the quality	of life in their 1	neighborhood & w	vith the	
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	1Discretionary Law EnforcementPublic safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize		n & are satisfied v 184,904	vith the quality 2,823,887	of life in their r	neighborhood & w 16,681,016	vith the 131.5	0
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Report	rt index 19,689,807	184,904	2,823,887				C
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 105-B Field/Inv Se	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Repo rvices LOCAL	rt index 19,689,807	184,904	2,823,887				0
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 105-B Field/Inv Se Program Description:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Report rvices LOCAL Field Services - Patrol/related support svcs to unincorporated area;	rt index 19,689,807 Parking/Tow Enfo ns who:feel safe in	184,904 preement Complia	2,823,887 ance	0	16,681,016	131.5	0
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 105-B Field/Inv Se Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Reportive states and the services and the service of the servi	rt index 19,689,807 Parking/Tow Enfo ns who:feel safe in	184,904 preement Complia	2,823,887 ance	0	16,681,016	131.5	0
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 105-B Field/Inv Se Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Reportive states and the service of the service	rt index 19,689,807 Parking/Tow Enfo ns who:feel safe in rt index 17,323,792	184,904 orcement Complia n & are satisfied v 363,661	2,823,887 ance with the quality 912,081	0 of life in their n 0	16,681,016 neighborhood & w 16,048,050	131.5 vith the 117.0	
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 105-B Field/Inv Sec Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 106-B Contract & F	 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Report revices LOCAL Field Services - Patrol/related support svcs to unincorporated area; Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Report States and the service of the service	rt index 19,689,807 Parking/Tow Enfo ns who:feel safe in rt index 17,323,792	184,904 orcement Complia n & are satisfied v 363,661	2,823,887 ance with the quality 912,081	0 of life in their n 0	16,681,016 neighborhood & w 16,048,050	131.5 vith the 117.0	
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 105-B Field/Inv Sec Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 106-B Contract & Program Description:	 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Report revices LOCAL Field Services - Patrol/related support svcs to unincorporated area; Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Report States and the service of the service	rt index 19,689,807 Parking/Tow Enfo ns who:feel safe ir rt index 17,323,792 lence response tea ns who:feel safe ir	184,904 orcement Complia n & are satisfied v 363,661 am; Centralized co	2,823,887 ance with the quality 912,081 ommand for sp	0 of life in their r 0 ecialized units;	16,681,016 neighborhood & w 16,048,050 Helicopter suppor	131.5 vith the 117.0 t; Serves	
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 105-B Field/Inv Sec Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 106-B Contract & D Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Reported Services - Patrol/related support svcs to unincorporated area; rvices LOCAL Field Services - Patrol/related support svcs to unincorporated area; 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Reported Regional Svcs - LOCAL High Tech, Internet, Special,narcotics investigation; Domestic Vio process/notices as required 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize	rt index 19,689,807 Parking/Tow Enfo ns who:feel safe ir rt index 17,323,792 lence response tea ns who:feel safe ir	184,904 orcement Complia n & are satisfied v 363,661 am; Centralized co	2,823,887 ance with the quality 912,081 ommand for sp	0 of life in their r 0 ecialized units;	16,681,016 neighborhood & w 16,048,050 Helicopter suppor	131.5 vith the 117.0 t; Serves	0
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 105-B Field/Inv Sec Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 106-B Contract & D Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Reported Services - Patrol/related support svcs to unincorporated area; rvices LOCAL Field Services - Patrol/related support svcs to unincorporated area; 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Reported Regional Svcs - LOCAL High Tech, Internet, Special,narcotics investigation; Domestic Vio process/notices as required 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Reported	rt index 19,689,807 Parking/Tow Enfo ns who:feel safe in rt index 17,323,792 lence response tea ns who:feel safe in rt index 2,205,694	184,904 orcement Complia n & are satisfied v 363,661 am; Centralized co n & are satisfied v 0	2,823,887 unce vith the quality 912,081 ommand for sp vith the quality 3,115,446	0 of life in their r 0 ecialized units; of life in their r 0	16,681,016 neighborhood & w 16,048,050 Helicopter suppor neighborhood & w	131.5 vith the 117.0 t; Serves vith the	с
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 105-B Field/Inv Se Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 106-B Contract & D Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results: 203-B Admin/Supp	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Reported Services - Patrol/related support svcs to unincorporated area; rvices LOCAL Field Services - Patrol/related support svcs to unincorporated area; 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Reported Regional Svcs - LOCAL High Tech, Internet, Special,narcotics investigation; Domestic Vio process/notices as required 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Reported area; 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Reported area; 0 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Reported area; 0 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & Quality of life is improved & preserved:% of citize quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime Reported area; 0 Discretionary Law Enforcement Public safety & Quality of life is	rt index 19,689,807 Parking/Tow Enfo ns who:feel safe in rt index 17,323,792 lence response tea ns who:feel safe in rt index 2,205,694	184,904 orcement Complia n & are satisfied v 363,661 am; Centralized co n & are satisfied v 0	2,823,887 unce vith the quality 912,081 ommand for sp vith the quality 3,115,446	0 of life in their r 0 ecialized units; of life in their r 0	16,681,016 neighborhood & w 16,048,050 Helicopter suppor neighborhood & w	131.5 vith the 117.0 t; Serves vith the	

Program Numb	er and Title	Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED	Program T	ype: DISCRETI	<u>ONARY</u>					
204-B Corrections	& Security Services OUTSIDE	1,264,021	773,046	0	0	490,975	69.0	0
Program Description:	Provides safe detention for arrested and/or convicted; prisoner	transport; Security for	or welfare offices					
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement							
Anticipated Results:	Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of ci quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime F		in & are satisfied v	with the quality	of life in their 1	neighborhood & w	vith the	
205-B Field/Inv Se	rvices OUTSIDE	6,962,179	0	8,161,008	0	-1,198,829	49.0	0
Program Description:	Coordinates off-duty jobs of sworn officers; Airport Detail for	Sacramento Internati	ional Airport					
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement							
Anticipated Results:	Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of ci quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime F		in & are satisfied v	with the quality	of life in their 1	neighborhood & w	vith the	
206-B Contract &	Regional Svc OUTSIDE	14,530,678	6,166,356	8,505,200	0	-140,878	37.5	0
Program Description:	Real estate fraud, high tech, internet and narcotic crimes; Prote	ection services for RT	passengers & pro	perty; Anti-sca	venging program	m; Auto-Theft tas	k force	
Countywide Priority:	1 Discretionary Law Enforcement							
Anticipated Results:	Public safety & quality of life is improved & preserved:% of ci quality of service provided by Sheriff's Dept;Uniform Crime F		in & are satisfied v	with the quality	of life in their 1	neighborhood & w	vith the	
				24 820 144	844 700			
	DISCRETIONARY Tot	al: 69,983,357	7,950,935	24,829,141	811,700	36,391,581	469.5	0

ELECTED OF	FICIALS							SHERI	FF 740	0000
Program Na	umber and Title			Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehic
CEO RECOM	MENDED ADDITION	AL REQUESTS	Program Type:	MANDATE	<u>D</u>					
4R 005 Restore 3 Program Descriptio Countywide Priorit Anticipated Result	n: Provide overtime fundy: 1 Discretionary	ing to increase staffing levels t Law Enforcement ing to increase staffing levels t		ŕ			0	500,000	0.0	
4R 012 RBF Sta Program Descriptio Countywide Priorit Anticipated Result	 Add 23 Deputy Sheriff before it is operational 9: 0 Mandated Co 	S. Due to increased violence a untywide/Municipal or Financ necessary for officer and inmate	ial Obligation	s						rs
		MANDAT		3,005,451	0	794,592	0	2,210,859	22.0	
CEO RECOM	MENDED ADDITION	AL REQUESTS	Program Type:	SELF-SUPI						
4R 001 Collectio Program Descriptio Countywide Priorit Anticipated Result	n:Add 1 Collections Servy:1Discretionary	vices Agent II and 1 Collection Law Enforcement ecounts to maximize revenue c ctions.	_				-	0 mal staff program	2.0 will fall	
		SELF-SUPPORTIN	NG Total:	162,062	0	162,062	0	0	2.0	
	CEO RECOMMENDED	ADDITIONAL REQUES	FS Total	3,167,513	0	956,654	0	2,210,859	24.0	
		Gr.	 and Total:	349,359,854	31,029,829	185,136,246	6,243,844	126,949,935	2,386.0	

COUNTY OF SACRAMEN		JNIT: 7400000 Sheriff DEPARTMENT HEAD: LOU BLANAS			
STATE OF CALIFORNIA					
County Budget Act (1985)		CLASSIFICATION FUNCTION: PUBLIC PROTECTION			
		ACTIVITY: Police Protection			
SCHEDULE 9 ACTIVITY: Police Protection BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL FUND: GENERAL					
FISCAL YEAR: 2005-06	3 03ES DETAIL	· · · ·	OND. GENERAL		
1100AL 1LAN. 2000-00					
Financing Uses	Actual	Actual	Adopted	Requested	Recommended
Classification	2003-04	2004-05	2004-05	2005-06	2005-06
Salaries/Benefits	224,420,602	228,353,023	238,386,233	300,636,450	267,522,135
Services & Supplies	60,309,133	62,164,559	63,551,451	69,413,827	63,880,684
Other Charges	3,017,277	1,983,321	2,067,677	2,277,428	2,277,428
Equipment	2,036,452	1,612,847	637,640	1,900,868	957,978
Intrafund Charges	6,966,200	13,627,042	14,299,266	14,811,246	14,721,629
SUBTOTAL	296,749,664	307,740,792	318,942,267	389,039,819	349,359,854
	(00.000)	17 (100)	070.00.4		000 (50
Interfund Reimb	-162,303	-174,439	-276,904	-303,453	-303,453
Intrafund Reimb	-24,384,185	-26,539,226	-30,107,718	-30,726,376	-30,726,376
NET TOTAL	272,203,176	281.027,127	288,557,645	358,009,990	318,330,025
NETTOTAL	272,200,170	201,027,127	200,007,040	000,000,000	010,000,020
Prior Yr Carryover	284,503	3,652,679	3,652,679	6,243,844	6,243,844
Revenues	158,638,251	173,731,173	173,934,622	184,341,654	185, 136, 246
NET COST	113,280,422	103,643,275	110,970,344	167,424,492	126,949,935
		[[
Positions	2,318.0	2,368.0	2,301.0	2,637.0	2,386.0